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Fax: 0151 342 7492   

Email - schooloffice@heswall-primary.wirral.sch.uk



	  17 March 2017
Dear Parents
Parents Evening
A reminder that there are Parents Evenings on Monday (3.30-7pm) and Tuesday/Wednesday (3.30-5.30pm).  Thanks to those who trialled the new booking system.  It has worked very well, avoided queues in the library and hopefully did not hold up people’s busy mornings.  Year Five class will also use this system in future.
eSchools App- Please Download 
If enough people download the eSchools app, we can utilise our school website’s ability to send text messages directly to phones for important messages.  You can also keep an eye on your child’s attendance.  We have introduced this to improve our ability to directly communicate with parents.  Hopefully we will offer more services through the app soon.  Please download it if you can and use the log-in details provided last week.
Trees and Flowers

Some of the trees along the footpath side of the school have been cordoned off after recent wind damage.  Please stay out of any of the tree heavy areas as important remedial work will be taking place.  The children have also been asked to respect school premises and avoid running over the flowers that we are lucky to have growing each Spring.  Children must be fully supervised at all times on the grounds before and after school. 

Deeside Primary School Federation

Heswall Primary is a member of this federation along with Irby, Thingwall, Gayton, Pensby and Barnston.  We share good practice in teaching and learning, leadership and management, safeguarding and other areas.  An important aspect is that each school remains independent from each other and that we hold on to our own identities.  I am very proud of what we have managed to achieve here at Heswall.  We are a thriving and busy community school and I’m certain that our collaboration will continue to take all local schools from strength to strength.
Resources for YF Uganda

A big thank you to Ellis Parker, a lower six student at Calday Grange Grammar (and Fern's big brother), who came to talk to us about an YF expedition he is taking part in to Uganda in July.  After Easter we will be collecting resources for him to take for the school children in Kampala, Uganda. 

Lord Mayor’s Quiz

A group of Y6 pupils took part in the Lord Mayor’s Quiz at Wallasey town hall.  They did very well and they got to look around the chambers as special treat.  Thanks to the children, parents and teachers for attending.
Ferry Cross the Mersey

Y1 and Y2 enjoyed a wonderful day visiting the Wirral Transport Museum and then eating their lunch on a cruise across the River Mersey and back.  They had a fabulous day and were lucky to have great weather.

Comic Relief Day & Mothers’ Day Service

For Comic Relief, Friday 24th March will be a ‘Mad Sock Day’.  Please bring £1 for charity.  It will surely make the YR, Y1 and Y2 Mothers’ Day performance even more colourful as it will be held at 2pm on the same day.   
Please could we remind you that for their own safety, children should not be playing on the field or in the trees before school.  Also please be remember that football is not permitted in the morning before school.
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